
	

	

 
	

To: 
David Colnic, Chair, Political Science and Public Administration 
Nancy Burroughs, Program Director, Leadership Studies 

From: Richard Ogle, Provost & Vice President for Academic Affairs 

CC: 
James Tuedio, Dean, College of Arts, Humanities, and Social Sciences 
Stuart Wooley, Interim Associate Vice President for Academic Affairs 
Erin Littlepage, Student Success and Community Partnerships Specialist 

Date: May 9, 2022 

RE: Leadership Studies Academic Program Review 

 
Thank you for joining me to discuss the Academic Program Review for the 
Leadership Studies program.  It was a pleasure to read the self-study and talk 
with you about the future of your program.   
 
The Leadership Studies programs certainly has a unique history and it is 
noteworthy that the Leadership Studies program is the first official Leadership 
Studies program in the CSU. I would like to recognize the work of Dr. Nancy 
Burroughs to revive the major and minor and acknowledge the impact of Dr. 
Burroughs’ efforts to attract students to the major through the LEAD 2500 
course.  
 
I was interested to discuss potential opportunities for the development of a 
Stockton campus program and potential connections with Delta College and 
support efforts to bolster the major and minor infrastructure for a Stockton-
based Leadership Studies program. As the program grows, I recognize the need 
for time to establish a thriving program, including the development of an 
assessment plan. We should continue to explore the option of an additional 
three WTUs annually for three years to the Program Director.  
 
The result of this Academic Program Review is that your Program is approved for 
continuance. 
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